
April 11, 2022

Brooklyn Community Board 8
1291 Saint Marks Avenue
Brooklyn, NY 11213
Phone: 718-735-0611
Fax: 718-636-6411
Email: brooklyncb8@gmail.com 

RE: Full Roadway Closure on Dean Street from Schenectady Avenue to Utica Avenue, Brooklyn

Ladies and Gentlemen:

This letter is to notify you that A1 Ironworks intends to close Dean Street between Schenectady Avenue 
and Utica Avenue for a mobile crane placement at 1707 Dean Street, Brooklyn.

The closure will start on April 28th through July 17th, for two to three days a week, during the following 
hours: Monday to Friday 9am-4pm.

Should you have any questions regarding this closure, please do not hesitate to contact A1 Ironworks at 
718-927-4766.

Thank you,

Steve Valjato PE
Valjato Engineering PC
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